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ANNOUNCEMENT REGARDING APPROVALS 
GRANTED BY CHINESE, BRITISH AND 

SOUTH AFRICAN REGULATORS TO ACQUIRE EQUITY 
INTEREST IN STANDARD BANK PLC

Reference is made to the announcement dated 29 January 2014 issued by Industrial and Commercial 
Bank of China Limited (the “Bank”).

The Bank entered into a share purchase agreement (the “Share Purchase Agreement”) on 29 
January 2014, Beijing Time. Pursuant to the Share Purchase Agreement, the Bank agreed to 
acquire 60 per cent of the existing issued shares of Standard Bank Plc from Standard Bank London 
Holdings Limited (“SBLH”) (the “Transaction”). Standard Bank Group Limited entered into the 
Share Purchase Agreement as the guarantor of the performance of SBLH’s obligations.

The Transaction has been recently approved by the China Banking Regulatory Commission, the 
Prudential Regulation Authority of the United Kingdom and the South African Reserve Bank. 
Certain required procedures and conditions in connection with the Transaction remain to be fulfilled 
prior to the closing of the Transaction. A further announcement will be made by the Bank upon the 
formal closing of the Transaction.
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